

Dear Parents

The last week before half term has been full of the usual energy and enthusiasm that is synonymous with Town Close. While the children may be slightly tired following 7 weeks of school, they have continued to excel academically, with their co-curricular pursuits and socially, setting high standards in all that they do.

While the weather has curtailed some of the sporting fixtures, the quality and calibre of the teamwork on display has been excellent, with our teams proving highly successful at all ages. Do read the match commentaries for more detail of the hockey and rugby results or login to the parent portal, where the results and players of the match are kept.

As you will see from the picture above, the Pre Prep had a visit from the Norfolk Fire and Rescue Service, who thrilled the children with an impromptu visit. The fire crew were excellent with the children, allowing them to tour the fire engine, while also explaining all about their protective clothing. They even allowed them the chance to use one of the hoses and sit within the fire engine.

Earlier this week, we were thoroughly entertained by 3B's assembly on Vikings, with the children displaying their passion for the subject, as well as their confidence for public speaking. This was the final assembly from Year 3, bringing to a close a highly successful series of assemblies.

Reception had a wonderful time visiting Norwich Castle across Wednesday and Thursday, while Holly Class have been busy completing their sustainability pledge of walking their 3km Hedgehog Walk (this being the distance that a hedgehog walks at night).

This week we also finished the filming for our new school film, which is now in the editing phase, and toured Savills around the school, to enable them to gain an insight of the school to help them with families who are relocating to Norfolk.

Whatever half term holds for you and your family, I wish you all a wonderful break.

With best wishes

diff wil

